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Board of Chiropractic Examiners 
General Session 
November 10, 2016 

 
Members Present     Non-Members Present 
Robert G. Frieman, DC, President   Laurie Sheffield-James, Executive Director 
Gregory Lewis, DC, Vice President   Grant D. Gerber, AAG, Board Counsel 
Michael Moskowitz, DC, Secretary/Treasurer Kimberly B. Link, JD, Compliance Manager 
Kindra Ingram, DC     David Ford, Investigator 
Ernestine Jones- Jolivet, Fmr. Secretary  Kristen Neville, DHMH  
       Donald Hirsch, DC, MCA 
       Brandon Wright, DHMH 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
       
Dr. Frieman called the meeting to order at 10:16am. 
 
I. Review/Approval of Agenda –Approved.  
 
II. Review/Approval Minutes of October 23, 2016 meeting – Approved.  
 
III. Reports 
 A.  President: – None. 
 B.  Executive Director:  

i.   Rehabilitation Committee- Kindra Ingram, DC, Chair, and Ernestine Jones 
Jolivet appointed. Committee will work with Executive Director to establish 
program for licensees who are self-referred, the subject of a complaint, or under 
court or board order.  
ii.  Dry Needling Committee – Meeting 11/22/16 at 11:30am to review current 
regulations and discuss educational requirements for licensees. 
iii. By-laws Committee – Ernestine Jones Jolivet, Chair, and Michael Fedorczyk 
appointed.  

 
IV. Old Business – None. 
 
V. New Business  
 

A.  Hyperbaric Oxygen Therapy inquiry from chiropractor re: scope of practice. Motion 
to send letter stating that such therapy is within the scope of practice. – Passed. 
 
B.  MCA presentation by Donald Hirsch, DC re: requiring at some continuing education 
credits be earned in classroom as opposed to online. Motion to establish CEU committee 
comprised of Drs. Lewis, Moskowitz, and Hirsch (as public, non-voting member of 
committee) to study the issue.- Passed. 
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C.  Inquiry from AACC regarding establishment of CA training curriculum. Motion to 
consider CA curriculum should one be established by the community college and 
presented to the Board. – Passed.   
 
D.  Inquiry from DC regarding proper office sign-in procedure for minor patient. Per 
Board Counsel, the Board does not dictate patient sign-in procedures to licensees. Issue 
with treatment of minors is most often regarding informed consent and licensees should 
refer to applicable regulations. 

 
V. New licenses issued to Conner McAuliffe, DC and Sae Jun Kim, DC – Ratified.  
 
VI. FYI/Misc. - Laurie Sheffield-James, Executive Director 

▪ Inquiry from DC re: status as an approved CEU provider but not approved by PACE. 
Recommendation that PACE issue a letter confirming DC’s status.  
 

General Session adjourned at 11:05am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 
Michael Moskowitz, DC 
Secretary/Treasurer 


